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Hampstead Solid Waste Committee
Meeting Minutes


April 14, 2010
The meeting began at 7:30 p.m. The members who were present:  Mr. Pat Bracken, Mr. Robert Nugent, Mr. Robert Golden, Ms. Ellen Cabral, and Selectman Lindquist 
Visitors: Frank Tourigny (interested in being a member) (meeting was audio-taped for P. Williams)
MINUTES
Minutes of March 10, 2010 were reviewed.
Ms. Cabral made a MOTION to accept the minutes of March 10, 2010.
Mr. Golden seconded the motion.
VOTE: 4-0-0
Motion Passes

OLD BUSINESS
Compost Bins- 10 Bins were ordered and are due around the end of April.  The recycling bins are also in and available.  Selectman Lindquist will talk with the other Selectmen regarding the $5 fee for an additional bin.

NEW BUSINESS

Household Hazardous Waste Day- Scheduled for May 8th in Plaistow 9-12.  There have been no requests yet for help.  Hampstead is host for the fall date which is scheduled for Saturday October 30 from 9-12 at the Central Fire Station.  Mr. Bracken asked if the grant has been approved.  Mrs. Harrington will check with Mrs. Theriault on the status.  The concern is that the other towns will need to know if there is no grant money, in the event they can’t fund it.
Publicity-The Tri Town News has agreed to run monthly statistics as part of the ongoing educational process.  With the chart will be ways to reduce trash and showing the changes in the town’s numbers. 
The Congregational Church is holding a fundraiser paper drive.  It is estimated that this drive will reduce the recycling numbers for the town.  The Church has agreed to give us the weight picked up as part of their drive.  Mr. Golden stated that with the publicity on the PAYT program and the discussions on recycling- the numbers for March have gone up.  Ms. Cabral stated that the tipping weight also went up.  They would like to see the recycling numbers up and the tipping weight down. 

Possible New Member- Mr. Frank Tourigny stated that he became interested in the committee after attending 

Mr. Tourigny stated that he felt communication is an issue and that the word needs to get out.  He said the looking at the numbers is sometimes difficult.  He also said that what can be recycled needs to be presented because people don’t have the right information.  He also asked about recycling other plastics.  Mr. Golden stated that #6 and #7 are styrene which is not recyclable.   Vendors sometimes have problems with #3, #4 and #5.  They can be recycled, but not all vendors will take them.  If the town was doing single stream, then all plastics would be taken and sorted at the vendors.  Ms. Cabral stated that 

Bestway will pick up the plastics in the bin, whether they are 1,2,3,4 or 5. 
Mr. Tourigny suggested that composting be used as a way to recycle more.  Mr. Bracken stated that he had information on how to compost in a small space.  The committee discussed having educational discussions on composting and to call May “compost month”  This would all be part of the education process in increasing recycling and decreasing trash.  Ms. Cabral had a contact with the boy scouts that she will contact.  Mr. Nugent will contact the Garden Club.  It was discussed about doing a composting article, push it on the website as well as the sign out front.  The meeting room is reserved for May 20th to hold a compost educational class.  It was decided to keep the presentation simple and allow time to demonstrate as well as answer questions.  It was hoped that the Garden Club members could be useful in the presentation.

The committee discussed holding sessions to explain recycling and how to recycle.  It was agreed to see if Emerson Park would allow the hall to be used as a place to hold a meeting, with the majority of the attendees being the park residents.  They would also like to see if the Emerson’s would allow any residents to compost if they wanted to.  Mrs. Harrington will contact the Emerson’s.  Mr. Tourigny asked about composting at the Kent Farm Transfer station and then selling it back to the residents.  The committee thought that would be a good idea.  Upcoming fairs were discussed and the committee considered having information available.  Upcoming evens are a yard sale on May 8th, the St. Anne’s festival at the end of July.  
Ms. Cabral asked Mr. Tourigny if he had any questions on recycling.  He stated that he was an avid recycler and that it wasn’t a lot of work, just a change in thinking.  He has questions on everyday packaging such as foam containers. 

Mrs. Harrington will contact Mrs. Cussen to see the status of the video they were doing for recycling.  

ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Nugent made a MOTION to adjourn.
Mr. Golden SECONDS the motion.
VOTE: 4-0-0
MOTION PASSES
 The meeting ended at 9:15 p.m.
 

NEXT MEETING
May 12, 2010 at 7:30 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

 

Tina Harrington,
Recording Secretary

